
Town of Springvale 
Columbia County, WI 

Minutes, Regular Board Meeting March 11, 2025 
Springvale Town Hall 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM with the reciting of the flag pledge.  
 
Present: Andy Fischer, Glen Fischer, John Gutzman, Denise Bancroft-Hart, Becky Gutzman; 
Patti Fischer, Joyce Manthey, Melissa Flores, Kori Ptaschinski, Ryan Hart, Cole Bath, Warren 
and Ellen Obrion, and Kaci Falk. 
 
Motion by John, seconded by Glen and carried to approve the agenda.  
Public comment period: none 
 
Minutes of the February 10 meeting were read; motion by Glen, seconded by John and 
carried to approve the minutes. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Checking: $119,451.53 
Savings: $137,029.47 
CD: $150,000 

Motion by John, seconded by Glen and carried to approve the treasurer’s report. 
 
Review of bills: Motion by John, seconded by Glen and carried to approve payment of the 
bills. 
 
Town Hall Building Committee: Paul Bernander briefly outlined the next steps that the 
Board will have to take, hopefully in the next month or so. 

• Chairman Fischer thanked the committee, and stated he understood the charge to 
the Town Hall Building Committee was to get to a vote, and therefore he felt the 
current committee ends tonight. His expectation is that the Board will appoint a 
new committee to plan the building. 

• The Board decided to have a second meeting in March to discuss more thoroughly 
the next steps. Arnie Fischer and Ellen Richter will be invited to that meeting since 
they are candidates for the Board. The date will be March 25 at 6:30 PM. 

 
Pardeeville District Ambulance Commission: Andy reported on the progress the Village of 
Pardeeville has made on their proposed buy-out of the Ambulance Commission. They want 
to have this completed by April 1, but the municipalities want a list of payments that need 
to be settled. More information and a request to vote on this will be coming. 
 
Road Maintenance: Discussion on Taylor Road, which puddles very badly when it rains. 
Glen felt we have a contract with Michels about road damage; this will be looked for. 
Missing road signs were found on a resident’s property. 



Recycling Center: Melissa Flores asked if the recyclables are actually recycled, or if the fire 
last year stopped that practice at the County. Ryan Hart stated that the recyclables are 
properly recycled and gave locations where that takes place. The Board and residents were 
reminded that the annual large item pick-up day will be April 5. 
 
There was no other business. 
The next regular monthly meeting was set for the second Tuesday, April 8 at 6:30 PM. The 
Annual Town meeting will be held on the date set by last year’s Annual meeting, 
Wednesday, April 16, at 7 PM. 
 
Becky Gutzman, Clerk 
 
 
 
 


